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Hamilton Township Board of Supervisor’s

Regular Meeting Minutes

Monday, December 1, 2014
CALL TO ORDER:  

Meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm by Chairman, Stephanie A. Egger.

Stephanie A. Egger led the meeting in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  

Supervisors present were Stephanie A. Egger, Timothy D. Beard III and Ron L. Weidner.  Also present were Solicitor, Ronald Tomasko, from the firm of JSDC Law Offices; Township Engineer, Chad Clabaugh, PE from C. S. Davidson, Inc.; Roadmaster, Jay Livingston and Secretary, Deborah Brogan.   

Stephanie A. Egger asked if anyone was using a recording device to record this meeting.  Melody Aspers, reporter for the Hanover Evening Sun, is recording the meeting.

Stephanie A. Egger asked that cell phones be put in the silent/vibrate mode.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Stephanie A. Egger asked if the Supervisors had reviewed the minutes from the 11/3/2014 Regular Supervisors Meeting.   Timothy D. Beard III had one correction to the minutes; a sentence in the ‘explanation of a fencing issue with Doug Fishel’ was removed.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the minutes with the correction.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.   Motion carried.  

PUBLIC COMMENT:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that these comments should address agenda items.  Stephanie A. Egger asked if there were any comments.  There were none.

OLD BUSINESS:
1.  SPCA Collection:    Stephanie A. Egger stated that we continue to collect items for the Adams County SPCA for the care of the animals at the shelter.  

2.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the Township continues to collect glossy paper magazines, the glossy newspaper inserts, etc. for Ronald McDonalds House. 

3.  2015 Budget Adoption:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to adopt the 2015 Budgets for the General, 94 Sewer, State and Glabview Funds.  The budgets have been advertised and were available at the Township Office for review. Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to adopt the budgets as submitted.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.

4.  Michael & Cynthia O’Brien:  The Chairman stated that after receiving a request from the O’Brien’s concerning the refund of Parks & Recreation funds; they were told that we could not find any record of this deposit.  Stephanie A. Egger asked them to provide proof or receipt from the township.  We have not heard anything from the O’Brien’s since then.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to table this issue and remove from agenda to be re-addressed if we hear from the O’Brien’s.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

5.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to address the request received from AWI Wholesalers, Nell’s Shurfine Market to release their Letter of Credit.  Chad Clabaugh stated that in 2000 the Bond was posted.  To date no as-built has been received.  Chad Clabaugh’s letter of 11/26/2014, list the as-built and Primrose Road improvements that are not completed.  After discussion, Ron L. Weidner made a motion to deny approval to release the LOC; so Chad Clabaugh has time to investigate the above issues.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
NEW BUSINESS:

1.  State Police: Stephanie A. Egger read the stats for service in Hamilton Twp during October & November 2014.

2.  Liberty Fire Co. No. 11: No representative was present and no report was received.
3.  United Hook & Ladder Co. No. 33:  Kevin Moul was unable to attend.  No report was received.
4.  Hampton Fire Co. No. 10:   Stephanie A. Egger read the stats from the October & November reports received.
5.  Comcast:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we received notice from Comcast concerning changes to the line-up and packages available. These will be posted on the community bulletin board. 

6.  Resolution #2014-67:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that support has been requested by David Bolton at Adams Co. Borough Assoc. asking Hamilton Township to petition the Representatives and Senators from our district to the PA State and US Congress to support the passage of legislation to end the prohibition unduly imposed on the promotion, cultivation and marketing of Industrial Hemp and its applications within the borders of the state of Pennsylvania and the United States of America.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that during the turn of the century, Hanover was the hemp growing capital.  Tim stated that hemp is used in the production of cloth and rope.  Stephanie A. Egger went over the resolution.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to table the vote on the resolution until further research can be done.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion carried.
7.  East Berlin Senior Center:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we received a request from the East Berlin Senior Center requesting a donation.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we recently sent them a donation of $500.  Brian Campbell stated that we haven’t used all the monies in the donation budget.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to send an additional donation of $500 to the Senior Center.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion carried.

8.  East Berlin Dollar General:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we have received a request from East Berlin Dollar General for the release of the submitted Letter of Credit.  Chad Clabaugh’s letter of 10/29/2014 stated that we could release all but a small portion of the LOC.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we have past due invoices that should be paid before the release of this LOC.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to deny the release of the LOC until payment is made.  This issue will be tabled until the January meeting.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.
9.  The Chairman informed the residents that a representative will be coming to give the township employees, training in the use of the new Defibrillator.  This training will be given on Monday, December 29, 2014 at the Staff Meeting at 10:00 a.m.  Staff and Committee members are welcome to attend.
Stephanie A. Egger asked if there was any other business to come before the Board of Supervisors.  There was none.
PLANNING COMMISSION RECOMMENDATIONS AND STATUS OF 

ACTIVE PLANS:    

1.  Denis & Kelly Shade; 237 Old Mill Road, New Oxford:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the Planning Commission has presented their recommendation for approval of the Stormwater Mgmt. Plan for this property at 237 Old Mill Road, New Oxford; pending the completion of the comments submitted by Chad Clabaugh.  Chad presented his letter of 12/1/2014 listing two (2) comments that still need to be met.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the plan pending that the two comments are met.  After further discussion, Mr. Beard withdrew his motion.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to recommend tabling this Plan until all comments are complete.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion. Motion passed by unanimous vote.

COMMITTEE & DEPARTMENT REPORTS:

1.  East Berlin Area Community Center (EBACC)   No representative was present and no report was received.

2.  Abbottstown Paradise Joint Sewer Authority – Kevin Moul was not present and no report was received.

3.  Parks and Recreation Board – Virginia Zickafoose was not present.  Ron L. Weidner stated that there was nothing new to report.  The December meeting has been cancelled, next meeting is January 13th.

 4.  Road Master’s Report – Jay Livingston, Road Master, stated that they are getting ready for winter.  They had some vehicle & pump station issues that have been corrected.
5.  COG Report – Jay Livingston stated that he did not attend the last COG Meeting.  He does know that they have urged townships to go over the Fire Companies Box Systems.

6.  East Berlin Joint Authority Report – Ron L. Weidner stated that they have been testing wells for output.  This is in accordance with Susquehanna Valley River Association requirements.  The Authority has concerns about all the costs.
7.  Finance Committee Report – Brian Campbell stated that they met on November 24th.  The finances look good, the budget has been adopted.  The next Finance Committee meeting will be on April 27, 2015.
8.  East Berlin Library – The Chairman stated that we received a letter from the Library to advise the Township of its progress toward the renovation of the library building.  They thanked us for our continued support.       

Engineer’s Report – Chad Clabaugh; Township Engineer, from C.S. Davidson presented his report:
1.  CNG Fueling Station – The supervisors have conditionally approved the plan.   The conditions included:  property owner’s signature; solicitor’s approval of the lease agreement language; and approval of the 20’ sewer easement.  CSD provided a letter with attachments dated 11/21/2014 which confirmed the abandonment of the sewer easement.  Otherwise the conditions remain outstanding.

2.  Elsner Preliminary/Final Subdivision Plan – CSD reviewed the plan dated 6/20/2014 and issued a review letter dated 11/18/2014 with eleven (11) comments.  The plan was presented and tabled due to outstanding comments.

3.  New Oxford Dollar General – The temporary erosion control and stormwater mgmt facilities have been constructed.  Also the base course has been installed for the cul-de-sac.  CSD has been providing inspections of this site to assure compliance to Township standards.
Solicitor’s Report – Ronald Tomasko, Attorney from the firm of JSDC Law Offices, presented his report of activity for the previous month.  He gave a brief outline of activity with David Lease; Cross Keys Diner/Hensco; and municipal liens.
Zoning Officer’s Report – The Chairman presented the monthly report form Dale Gettel, Commonwealth Code Inspection Services.  There was very little activity for the month of November.
MOTION TO PAY THE BILLS:
Stephanie A. Egger presented the Board with a listing of the December 2014 bills to be approved for:  General Fund $36,249.02; Route 94 Sewer Fund $48,521.43; State Fund $95,000.00; and Glabview Fund $439.37.   Ron L. Weidner a motion to approve the bills as submitted.   Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

1.  Mr. Gary L. Dull, 370 Winding Lane, East Berlin, asked about improvements to the road condition of Winding Lane.  He stated that he would like to see something done during 2015.
Ron L. Weidner stated that Winding Lane is not on the 2015 schedule.  It could be a possibility for 2016.  Further discussion followed concerning what they could do in the meantime.

SUPERVISOR COMMENTS:

Ron:
Ron L. Weidner stated that he hoped everyone had a nice Thanksgiving.  He wished all a very Merry Christmas; watch out for the deer and be safe.  See you all in January.

Tim:  Thank you for coming.  Please have a very Merry Christmas and New Year’s Eve.  See you all in January.

Steph:
  Reminded the residents to remember December 7th – Pearl Harbor Day.  Have a very Merry Christmas and New Year’s Day.

MEETING ANNOUNCEMENTS:

Next Parks & Rec Committee Meeting – the meeting for December has been cancelled

                                                           The next meeting will be January 13th @ m7:00 pm              

Next Planning Commission Meeting – Tuesday, December 16th  @ 7:00 pm
Next Finance Committee Meeting – Monday, April 27th @ 6:30 pm

Board of Supervisors Re-organizational Mtg will be – Monday, January 5th @ 6:30 pm 

Board of Supervisors Regular Mtg. will follow at 7:00 pm

Having nothing further to discuss, Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to adjourn at 8:10 pm.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.

Minutes taken and transcribed by:

________________________________________
Deborah A. Brogan 

Secretary Hamilton Township
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